
 

 
                          Nurturing personal and academic growth…                                    

                                   …a journey from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

 

NEWSLETTER 1                                                        1st February 2017 
Let mercy live among us 

PRINCIPAL’S COLUMN 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to the 2017 school year! There was certainly a buzz of excitement present on Monday morning. It was 

wonderful to see so many people at our first morning assembly for the year and sharing in the occasion with us. 

 

Welcome to our 20 new Kindergarten students and the 14 other children across the other classes. We welcome our 

new families to the St Benedict’s community and look forward to getting to know you and working with you over the 

coming years. 

 

Meet and Greet 

We will hold an Open House: Meet and Greet next Wednesday evening, 8th February. Parents are invited to come into 

the classroom with their child between 5.00pm and 6.00pm to meet the teacher, see the learning environment and 

collect information about class operations for the year. Families are then invited to share a sausage sizzle with other 

members of the community from 6.00pm to 7.00pm. Feel free to bring a picnic rug and picnic, and enjoy spending 

some time getting to know other parents and children in a relaxed social setting. 

 

We look forward to seeing you all there. If you are able to assist in cooking sausages or serving them, please let 

Belinda know at the Front Office. Thank you to the Parents and Friends who provide the free sausages and drinks for 

this occasion. 

 

Opening School Mass 

Our First Friday Mass for February will be this Friday, 3rd February at 10:00am. It will also be our Opening School Mass 

for 2017. Year Six Leaders will be blessed during this mass. They will receive their leadership badges at a later date. All 

members of our school community are invited to join us in celebrating this Eucharistic liturgy. Parents are welcome to 

join staff for morning tea in the Library after Mass. 

 

Student and Family Information Update 

Yesterday we sent home a record of the information we have about your child on our system at school. Please take 

the time to look it over and be sure that the information is correct, particularly all contact details for carers, parents 

and emergency contacts. With the information updated we can communicate with you directly and quickly should the 

need arise. Please return the signed form, with or without any amendments by Friday 3rd February. 

 

Student Health and Medical Information 

If your child/children have any medical conditions that the school needs to be aware of, please either contact Belinda 

at the Front Office to have a form sent home or go to the school website 

http://stbenedicts.act.edu.au/communitylife/communication/notesforparents.html and print off the required form 

http://stbenedicts.act.edu.au/communitylife/communication/notesforparents.html


 
 

(Student Medical Record, Student Asthma Record or Dispense Medicine Consent).  It is extremely important that all 

our information and medication is up to date as your children are our first concern. 

 

Class Parent Representatives 

Each year a parent or two volunteer to be the Class Representative. It is a very simple but crucial role that helps 

parents to connect with each other and assists in building a supportive school community. We also sent home a note 

yesterday inviting parents to volunteer to be that person. Please use the tear off slip to nominate or email the Front 

Office (Office.StBenedicts@cg.catholic.edu.au) to let us know of your interest. Someone from the Parents and Friends 

will then be in contact with you. 

 

We have a great year planned and look forward to working with you all as we journey together to guide our students 

as they live our five ways of being –  Be Welcoming, Be Respectful, Be Responsible, Be Safe and Be the Best They Can 

Be. 

 

Rachel Smith 

Principal Acting 

 

CATHOLIC COMMUNITY LIFE 
 

 

Praise the Lord, all you nations! Extol him, all you peoples! 
For great is his steadfast love toward us, and the faithfulness of the 
Lord endures forever. Praise the Lord! 

Psalm 117 

 

Welcome to the school year of 2017. This year our school community will be exploring the theme: Alleluia, Praise the 

Lord. Over the Christmas break I was investigating different Lenten programs for the school and came across a talk 

from our Archbishop Christopher Prowse where he was highlighting how Christians are very good at prayers of 

intercession, but often forget our prayers of praise. Hence this year St Benedict’s School community will look at how 

we praise God and look at the wonderful gifts given to us all. I invite each and every family to take some time this year 

to reflect on the glory of God in your own lives. Sometimes this is easy, other times more challenging.  

Opening School Mass 

Our First Friday Mass for February will also be our Opening School Mass. The 2017 Year Six Student Leaders will be 

commissioned and blessed during this Mass. All families are warmly invited to join us in this liturgical celebration to 

mark the beginning of our new school year. Mass begins at 10:00am in the St Benedict’s School Church. Parents are 

most welcome to stay after Mass for morning tea in the Library with the Staff. If you are able to provide a plate for 

morning tea could you please send/bring it in on Friday morning.  

 

Sacraments 

At the Meet and Greet there will be Parish enrolment forms for all families wishing their children to receive the 

sacraments of Reconciliation, Eucharist or Confirmation in 2017. It is the Parish practice that Catholic children in Year 

Three prepare for First Reconciliation and Eucharist and students in Year Six prepare for Confirmation. More 

information will be with the enrolment forms next Wednesday.  

 
Meaghan Younger   
Religious Education Coordinator 
 

mailto:Office.StBenedicts@cg.catholic.edu.au


 
 

The following notes have gone 
home this week and are 
currently on the website. 

 First Day Bytes 

 Systemic School Family 
Order – Due Friday 3rd Feb 

 Student Information Checklist – Due Friday 
3rd Feb 

 Class Parent Representative – Due Monday 
6th Feb 

 Canteen Welcome 

 Canteen Menu 

 Canteen Helpers Roster 

THURSDAY, 2 FEB 9.00am – 11.30am 
 Hannah Norgrove 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
    11.30am – 2.00pm 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
FRIDAY, 3 FEB   9.00am – 11.30am 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 

 HELPERS REQUIRED 
   11.30am – 2.00pm 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 

Cara Cook, Canteen Manager 
 

 3th February – Opening School Mass & 
blessing of student leaders, 10.00am (Please 
note School Masses are on the First Friday of 
each month – error in First Day Bytes) 

 8th February – Kindergarten rest day & 
assessments 

 8th February – Open House BBQ Meet & 
Greet for families & teachers, 5.00pm 

 14th February – Parents and Friends AGM, 
6.30pm (all welcome) 

 19th February – Kindergarten & Year 5 Parish 
Mass, 9.00am (all welcome) 

 21st February – Swimming Carnival, Kindy - 6 

LIBRARY NEWS 
Borrowing will start in week 2.  
Please have a think about the 
books you would like to borrow. 
 

 

Happy Birthday to 

the new children at St 
Benedict’s who 
celebrated their special 
day over the holidays: 
Piper de, Serafin C and 
Grace R.  We would also 
like to wish the 
following children who 
celebrate their special day this week: Giselle M, Leila 
C and Matthew S. 
 

 
 

http://all-free-download.com/free-vector/download/kids-jumping-on-books_311213.html
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartlord.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/10/note2.png&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartlord.com/category/office-clip-art/note-clip-art/&h=800&w=800&tbnid=t4FVaYUG6hyM8M:&docid=bhBh8U4I-bi5UM&ei=5Aq4VpvEPIqz0gT1zKHABg&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwibxvKhnOfKAhWKmZQKHXVmCGgQMwggKAAwAA
http://shutterstock.7eer.net/c/38874/43068/1305?u=http://www.shutterstock.com/pic.mhtml?id=199932479


 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Parish News 
Parish Office Hours: Tuesday to Thursday 9.00am to 3.00pm 

 

Weekend Mass Times  
Saturday  6.00pm 
Sunday 9.00am 
Youth Mass 7.00pm 
Charismatic Mass  7.00pm (last Sunday of the Month) 
Baptisms: 11.00am, 2nd and 4th Sundays of the Month 
 
 
Queanbeyan Social Basketball  

  

Term 1 Enrolment/Payment Night  

Thursday 9 th  February 2017  

Time: 5 -7.30pm  

Venue: Queanbeyan Basketball Stadium  

Contact Rosie E: rosiebball1@tpg.com.au 

Grades- Kindergarten to Year 6 

Contact Carole E: cjduvall@hotmail.com 

High School and Senior Men & Women 

 

Register now at www.aussiehoops.com.au 
Commencing  Friday 10th February 2017 

Fridays 4.30-5.30pm 

Ages: 4-10 yrs 

Cost: $90 includes basketball, backpack & singlet +8 weeks clinic 

Venue: Queanbeyan Basketball Stadium 

 

Tennis Coaching for Years K-6 - South Canberra & City Clubs 

Old Parliament House Tennis Club - Monday 

Barton Tennis Club - Thursday 

Reid Tennis Club - Wednesday 
*See specific times on the academy timetable 

Online Bookings: www.tenniscanberra.com.au/book-online 

Email: play@tenniscanberra.com.au 

Mobile: 0416 186 121 

Website: www.tenniscanberra.com.au 

 

mailto:rosiebball1@tpg.com.au
mailto:cjduvall@hotmail.com
http://www.aussiehoops.com.au/
http://www.tenniscanberra.com.au/book-online
mailto:play@tenniscanberra.com.au
http://www.tenniscanberra.com.au/
http://www.aussiehoops.com.au/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save $20 before February 14! 
Have you started your training for the Australian Running Festival  yet? 

 

Set your sights on your 2017 goal and challenge yourself in Canberra on the 8th and 9th of April in 

The Ultra Marathon, The Canberra Times Canberra Marathon, The Half Marathon, 10km or 5km 

courses. 

 

Not only is there a $10,000 prize pool, but now is the best time to enter, as you'll save $20 on your 

entry fee, and there is still ample time to kick start your training regime! 

 

Less than 4 weeks left to lock yourself in and save $20 with our  Earlybird E ntry!  

 

 

 

 

http://fairfaxevents.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=603402d6090cf8e1f0f87d6e9&id=22ad224eb3&e=7631559ee2
http://fairfaxevents.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=603402d6090cf8e1f0f87d6e9&id=c2000f13db&e=7631559ee2


 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RHYTHMIC GYMNASTICS AT 

WANNIASSA! 

Elementz Rhythmic gymnastics is happy to offer recreational 

and competitive Rhythmic Gymnastics programs for children 

2yrs and older. 

Elementz prides itself in offering high-quality, dynamic 

programs that fuse the fundamentals of dance and gymnastics 

with ropes, hoops, balls, clubs and ribbons. Rhythmic 

Gymnastics is our passion and we firmly believe it promotes 

flexibility, strength, coordination and body awareness, working 

independently and in teams, self-discipline, fun and friendship. 

Classes are on every day! 

Call today to arrange an obligation free trial class or enrol. 

For more information go to our website www.elementz..com.au 

Spaces are limited so please get in touch! 

02 6112 8460   info@elementz.com.au 


